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Dear SDC,

Response to RC246059 - Limited Notification: We object to the consent being issued
as per the current application.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit on this consent application. As an immediately
adjacent property owner, we have some concerns which we have raised below. As the
consent application currently stands, we would object to the consent being issued as we
believe there are issues needing attended too.

The greatest risk to us as a neighbouring forestry block we consider fire. This is probably a
risk that can be managed appropriately, ideally by strengthening the conditions of consent,
rather than one that means a solar farm shouldn’t be built on that property. To expand
briefly on the risk, and acknowledging I am going to make some generalisations that are not
representative of all solar farms:

The solar farm is essentially a grassy paddock with about 12,000 live electrical
current sources (solar panels).
Solar farms typically do not arrange their own water source (at the scale required for
fighting a fire). 
Once operating the facility is likely to be unmanned most of the time (relies on
remote monitoring).
Pasture control is important for mitigating fire risk but is sometimes neglected by
operators who are more interested/knowledgeable in electrical matters than pasture
matters. Grazing can be established in theory but is not always successful in
practice. Mowing and spraying around the solar structures is expensive and
therefore a risk of being neglected. (Is spray drift an issue for you?)
Conditions of consent proposed by the developer do include creating a fire response
plan, but there doesn’t appear to be an expectation that FENZ or anyone else needs
to be satisfied with that plan, nor is there evidence of considering fire risk mitigation
in the plant design/layout.

In addition, the risk of fire (without approval of a fire response plan approved by from our
insurer/FENZ) may have negative implications for our insurance cost as a neighbouring
property with a standing forest with a timber value of over $500,000. We would want a
condition included that the fire plan is approved by FENZ and our insurer to ensure that it is
sufficient if a fire occurs.

We also have concerns about the setbacks, and these are not clear from the drawings. We
would want sufficient setbacks in place to ensure that an existing tree does not fall on the
solar farm. Typically, electricity lines companies request a two-tree length buffer from
infrastructure. We expect this size buffer as a minimum would be suitable in this case.





The Council has made the decision to limited notify the application. The submission period
now closes on Monday 7th April 2025 at 4:30pm.
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the Duty Planner, Ph (03) 347 2800 or email
duty.planner@selwyn.govt.nz  
Yours sincerely,
 
Yasmine Binnie
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